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S A N  A N T O N I O  T E X A S  7 8 2 8 3 - 3 9 6 6  
 

 
May 2, 2019 

 
 
Aimee Snoddy 
Director 
Office of the Governor 
Homeland Security Division 
P.O. Box 12428 
Austin, Texas 78711-2428 
 
 
Dear Mrs. Snoddy: 
 
This letter designates Chief Patrick Zepeda, City Emergency Manager, as the City’s 
Authorized Official and primary Point of Contact for grants under the 2019 Homeland 
Security Grant Program (HSGP).  As designee, Chief Zepeda is authorized to execute any and 
all necessary documents to effectuate acceptance of the 2019 SHSP award. In addition, I 
authorized the acceptance and implementation of the following 2019 State Homeland Security 
Program (SHSP) projects up to $1 million: 
 

1. Grant 2963805 - Law Enforcement Regional Response Capabilities 
2. Grant 2964505 - Fire Services Regional Response Capabilities 
3. Grant 2999605 - Homeland Security Strategic Planning 
4. Grant 2964605 - Planning and Analysis (CI/KR) Team 

Projects listed above have been reviewed and authorized by City leadership and the Alamo 
Area Council of Governments (AACOG). In the event of loss or misuse of any 2019 SHSP 
grant funds, the City also agrees that these funds will be returned to the state in full. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
Ron Nirenberg 
MAYOR 
 
Copies: Erik Walsh, City Manager 
   Maria Villagomez, Deputy City Manager 
  Charles Hood, Fire Chief 
  Chief Patrick Zepeda, Emergency Manager 

 


